

Lincoln Elementary School "Home of the Little Devils" Board Report for December 16, 2015

- ❖ LES students have currently read 8055 Accelerated Reader books for the 2015-2016 school year. Students are working toward their individual goals while striving to join the 25, 50, 75, and 100 point clubs. The goal for the school is to surpass 20,000 books by the end of the school year. The next AR incentive will be held on 1/11.
- ❖ "Students of the Month" (grades 4-6) for October and November were treated to pizza with the principals on 12/11 for their good behavior, attendance, and grades. We are very proud of these students and the examples that they are setting for their peers at LES. Thank you to Buona Vita Pizzeria for their support with this incentive program.
- ❖ "Stars of the Month" (grades K-3) for October and November enjoyed pancakes with the
 principals on 11/20 and 12/15. Thank you to McDonald's for sponsoring this student
 incentive program for the 5th year in a row.
- ❖ The new CSIP for LES will focus on the following areas: Reading Proficiency, Math Proficiency, Writing Proficiency, Program Reviews, Parent/Community Involvement, and Best Instructional Practices/Support Systems. School administration and teachers collaborated to identify specific strategies and activities that will be key components of the newly developed CSIP.
- ❖ Teachers have input all of their Student Growth Goal information into the CIITS program. Teachers will continue to assess student growth based on their submitted rubrics and will meet with the school administration during the mid-year review meetings. The school administration will continue with the mini and full observations while the teachers will conduct their peer observations for the 2015-2016 school year.
- ❖ The Winter MAP Testing window began on 11/30 and will conclude on 12/18. Teachers discussed individual student goals prior to testing and sent home goal sheets so all stakeholders know the expected growth for the winter tests. Students will receive MAP ribbons for hitting certain RIT score numbers for reading, math, and language usage at the recognition assembly on 1/29.



- ❖ LES clubs have been meeting on a weekly basis in preparation for upcoming events. The student council planned the themed schools days up until 12/18. The honors choir performed at *Light Up Dayton* while attending workshops at NKU and the First Baptist Church in Cold Spring. The speech and drama club participated in the district-wide talent show held on 11/19 and have been preparing for the school play to occur in the spring of 2016. The wrestling club competed well at their first-ever competition held in Mason, Ohio. The basketball season has also begun for students in grades 3-6 with many teams opening their season with victories over our neighboring schools.
- ❖ The LES Holiday Celebration will take place on Friday, 12/18 at 8:30am in the LES gymnasium. Mr. Bishop, the LES arts and humanities teacher, has been collaborating with the respective grade levels regarding specific performances to occur.
- ❖ Dayton alumni Fred Johnson and Tommy Woods reached out to school officials in an effort to give back to their old elementary school. It was agreed that all students in grades K-6 would be treated to pizza and a drink for their hard work on the winter MAP tests. Both gentlemen also plan to work with school officials to recognize specific students at the student recognition assembly on 1/29.

